Parish Council
Following a wet summer the potential for flooding in the village is high.
It is important that drains and gutters are kept clear. Anyone can report a blocked drain on Mywilts on the Wiltshire Council website www.wiltshire.gov.uk or if you do not feel confident doing that then report to the Parish Council on parishcouncil@ramsbury.org Residents can help by keeping drain tops and gutters near their houses clear.
If you are in danger of flooding the Parish Council has aquasacs which expand in water to form a “sandbag” which can help to prevent ingress of water. You may be contacted by your emergency warden to ask for details for a village database-we wish to contact people very quickly in the event of a threatened emergency. If you have not completed a form we urge you to do so-details are kept on a password protected system and will only be used in an emergency.
There have been a spate of vehicle and tool thefts recently. Make sure that you keep sheds and vehicles secure even if the vehicle is on your drive.
The Parish Council meeting in November is in Axford village hall on November 18th at 7.45pm. All are welcome.
Allotments
The AGM of the Allotment Association will be on Thursday November 21st Please come to renew your tenancy for 2025. If you are interested in an allotment for 2025 contact Denise Edwards on 07867921878 for details. Part allotments are available from £10 p.a.
Ramsbury Community Charity shop
 We will be doing a Christmas shop on December 8th 10am to 12.30 and then through December.Decorations, presents, stocking fillers, cards etc all at great prices. Thanks to our helpers and customers and donors-please keep the donations coming and keep coming to buy-all the profit stays in the village
Sheila Glass  Mary Holdsworth

LINK
LINK is here to help with lifts to medical appointments, shopping, hairdresser etc. Contact Penny on 520111for details. We need more  drivers-if you could help contact Penny. The commitment is as much or as little as you like. We pay 45p a mile and light refreshments on longer tasks. Thanks as ever to our wonderful drivers and to Penny Willetts our co-ordinator. Without them we could not operate.










 
